
 

   

Dear people of Christ UMC, 

 

Hello!  Grace and Peace to you!  I'm excited to be 
with you and start this ministry adventure with you in 
Salt Lake City.  

I can tell you that your past ministers/spouses in-
cluding the Hodges, Goodiers, McClellan's, Brian 
Diggs, and of course, Jean have told me what a 
unique and special church you are. I look forward to 
finding that out myself! 

I've been looking at your website and chatting with 
some folks and am so impressed by your level of 
church activities, musical groups, and outreach min-

istries. It's a testament to how special Christ UMC is. I will be running hard to 
try and keep up with you! 

It is not easy on either the congregation or the ministers to start or end a 
ministry. That's just the way it is in our system. But know that as I grieve 
leaving Arvada, I am at the same time ready for a new beginning in Salt Lake 
City. Our lives are a reflection of that song that says, "Every new beginning 
is some other beginning's end." And so it is!  

I'll see you in a few days at church! Feel free to come by and chat as I un-
pack my boxes of books at the church. 

Shalom, 

Rev. Rusty Butler  

T h e  J u l y  2 0 1 7  C O N N E C T I O N  f r o m   

C h r i s t  U n i t e d  M e t h o d i s t  C h u r c h  

Open Hearts. Open Minds. Open Doors.  
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ñFreedom is what we haveðChrist has set us free! Stand, then, as 
free people, and do not allow yourselves to become slaves 

again.ò Galatians 5:1 (TEV) 
 

Our founding fathers in the Declaration of Independence dated July 4, 
1776 tell us ñWe hold these truths to be self-evident, that all men are creat-
ed equal, that they are endowed by their Creator with certain unalienable 
Rights, that among these are Life, Liberty and the pursuit of Happi-
nesséò  They sincerely believed that back then, but had a hard time apply-
ing it fairly. Many were slave owners and justified slavery.  To be honest 
we still struggle today. It is not a question of whether we are prejudiced or 

not.  We all struggle to some degree. The challenge is to deal honestly and fairly with our fears and preju-
dices across cultural, color and creed barriers. With that in mind, here are some worthwhile quotes on the 
dignity of equality and freedom from someone who knew well the cost and price for freedom. 

"No one is free until we are all free."  

ñPeople fail to get along because they fear each other; they fear each other because they 
donôt know each other; they donôt know each other because they have not communicated 
with each other.ò 

ñAn individual has not started living until he can rise above the narrow confines of his in-
dividualistic concerns to the broader concerns of all humanity.ò 

ñRarely do we find men who willingly engage in hard, solid thinking. There is an almost 
universal quest for easy answers and half-baked solutions. Nothing pains some people 
more than having to think.ò* 

God give us courage to think, speak and act in such a way that we continue to work for dignity, equality 
and freedom for all.   

Godôs peace and love to all! 
Pastor Bruce Kolasch  

 
*Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.  You can read more of these quotes at: http://www.keepinspiring.me/martin-luther-king-jr
-quotes/#ixzz4jtl8trEX 

Community Arts and Harvest Festival 
Saturday, October 14th 

Harvest Festival Crafters/Artisans Wanted!  

Now is the time to sign up to be a vendor at this year's Festival. Pick up a form in the 
church office, or download one from the church website. 
 

Musicians Wanted! 

Talk to Jon Jolley or Chris Hansen if you or your group would like to provide music for 
the Festival!  
chansen1988@gmail.com 

 

Volunteers Wanted! 
Watch for your opportunity to sign up to help make the Festival 
happen! Sign up sheets will be available soon. 
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 Golden Celery Challenge  

Itôs Almost Time!! 
Golden Celery Challenge Begins July 1

st
! 

 

 

This year Crossroads has seen a dramatic increase in the number of homeless individuals 
seeking assistance through the Pantry. This is creating a difficult time ensuring that there 
is enough individually-packaged food to fill the orders needed.  Therefore, they are making 
a special request during the Golden Celery that you help meet this need by focusing your 
food donations on the following items: 

¶ Canned Chili 

¶ Peanut Butter 

¶ Canned Pasta 

¶ Canned FruitSnacks (granola bars, small chip bags, etc.) 

¶ Small drinks (individual bottles, juice boxes, etc.) 

¶ Crackers and Saltines 

 

Although these are not heavy items they are the most needed items.  Crossroads will be 
happy to accept any non-perishable items, not just those listed.  Also, please note that any 
bulk items over two pounds must be broken down into quart size zip-lock bags clearly la-
beled, sugar, dried milk, etc.  They will not be accepting water as a bulk item and can only 
accept liquid milk in quantities of one quart or less. 

 

Your food donations may be placed in the bins by the doors labeled Crossroads Food Pan-
try, taken directly to Crossroads (347 South 400 East) ï please let them know youôre do-
nating for the Golden Celery Challenge and that you are from Christ United Methodist 

Church.  If you would like to make a monetary donation instead of buying groceries, please 
make your donation clearly ñGolden Celeryò.  Donations will be accepted beginning July 1

st
 

through July 23
rd
 to allow us time to shop and deliver the food.   If you would like, Barb 

Hatch will come to your home and pick up your donation.  You can contact Barb at 801-
232-8366 or barb_hatch@comcast.net. 

 

 

A brief history of Golden Celery challenge:  

According to Crossroadsô Golden Celery lore, several one-gallon cans of dehydrated cel-
ery were donated years ago. Due to the nature of our services the practicality of such a 
donation was lost on many of us. A good chuckle was had and then the creative juices 
started flowing. In 2008, our then-Community Outreach Coordinator had the idea of a 
friendly food drive competition between local churches. After modifying the celery cans into 
a ñtrophyò--the Golden Celery Challenge was born.  
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Childrenõs Ministries 

Cave Quest VBS ð Following Jesus, The Light of the World ð July 10th ð 14th    

Our registration is full!! If you would like your child to be on a waiting list,  

please e-mail Vanitta at Vanitta.conrad@gmail.com. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Cave Quest VBS Volunteers Needed  

We are in need of Adult and Youth volunteers to be Crew Leaders for VBS.  Each crew leader 
will be in charge of 5-7 elementary aged children each day.  Itõs easy, and fun! If you or some-
one you know would be interested in being part of our great team, please 
contact Kelly Carpenter (wyohockeymom@gmail.com), or Vanitta Conrad 
(Vanitta.conrad@gmail.com).   

 

Help us decorate for VBS!! 

Please join us after the 10am worship service on Sunday, July 9th to 
transform our sanctuary and classrooms into an awesome Cave Quest set!!  Lunch will be provided 
and we need lots of hands!!! We hope to see you there! 
 

Childrenôs Programming ï Summer 2017 

This summer at Christ UMC we will offer Childrenôs Church during the 10:00 am worship hour for 
children ages 3 years through 6th grade.  Children should accompany their parents to worship, then 
after childrenôs time they will be escorted upstairs to room 201 for a service all their own which in-
cludes fun activities along with time for worship.  Activity packets are available in the narthex to help 
keep your little ones happy during worship.  (Childrenôs Church will not meet on July 16th ï VBS Sun-
day.)  Summer Childrenôs Church will run through September 3rd. 
 

Summer Childrenôs Church Volunteers Needed!!!! 

We need volunteers to be the teacher or helper each week.  Please sign up on the chart 
posted on the bulletin board by the gym.  We have openings for August 20th, 27th & September 
3rd.  Please pick a week or two that you can help and list your name and phone number or e-mail.  
Weôll provide easy curriculum and send you a reminder when itôs your turn to help.   

 Adult Ministries for the Summer: 

Our Sunday morning adult classes will be on break for the summer and return September 10th. 
 

The following classes will continue for the summer: 
 

Bagel Boys ï Enjoy great conversation about menôs faith journeys over bagels and coffee.  
(Wednesday mornings at 7:30 am ï Parlor) 

Yoga ï Refresh your body, mind and spirit.  (Thursdays at 4:30 ï Room 201) 

mailto:Vanitta.conrad@gmail.com
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HANNAH CIRCLE 
This group meets the second Friday of each month at 9:00am to 

12:00pm at UMCOR.  
Contact Diane Minerich for information at dianeminerich@comcast.net.   

 
LYDIA CIRCLE 

Lydia Circle will meet for brunch Sat. July 8 at 10 AM Oasis Caf® 151 S 
500 E.  

RSVP to Lorraine Lakey, 801-277-5695  
  

WOMENôS BOOK CLUB 
No July Meeting 

 

WITTY KNITTERS 
No July Meeting 

For info, contact Pat Linnebur, LINNEBURPT@msn.com  

United Methodist Women  

Cumc BIRTHDAY challenge  
At our 125th birthday celebration, Pastor Jean Schwien initiated a birthday year 
challenge for all of our members and friends.  Between now and next yearôs Cel-
ebration Sunday (April 8, 2018), we are inviting, encouraging, cajoling, and 
challenging everyone in our congregation to make a significant gift to the 

Birthday Challenge Fund.  This money will be used as one large payment on the 
principal of the churchôs mortgage, thereby reducing or eliminating the annual 
expense of mortgage payments (currently $165,000 per year).  Our mortgage 
resets to a new interest rate in December 2018, so the lower the principal bal-

ance, the better! 
Please hold our church and all its members and friends in your prayers in the 
weeks and months ahead.  Letôs pray for the success of this fundraising effort, 
knowing that with its success, we will have increased abundance to share with 

our community 
ðespecially those in need. 

mailto:dianeminerich@comcast.net
tel:801%20277%205695
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"Ride your Motorcycle to Church" at least the 
first Sunday of each month, every Sunday if 
possible. 

OR 

Ride your bicycle to church! You may park in 
the northwest corner of the Gym. 

 

 

For more info about either ministry contact 
Scott Barrett at  scott.f.barrett@comcast.net  

Pinecliff Camps 

 Pinecliff Elementary Camp  

(Mon-Fri, July 17-21, 2017; grades K-6). 

This yearôs theme is Branching Out. Children will learn that they are connected to 
one another and to God by Christ.   

For more information go to  www.pinecliffcamp.com 

Or Ron Goch at rongoch@gmail.com 

Or Margret Boes at ingrahamboes@gmail.com  

The registration form is on the home page of our website, under announcements.www.christumcutah.net 

May Financials  

Pledge Budget YTD $ 211,383  

Pledges Received YTD $ 224,334  

Percentage of pledge 106% 

Revenue YTD  $ 250,761  

Expenses YTD $ 254,580  

Deficit/Surplus YTD $ (3,819) 

May  Mortgage Payment $ 13,747  

May  Mortgage Pledges Received $ 13,970  

HOMELESS YOUTH RE-
SOURCE CENTER WISH LIST  

  

FINANCIAL DONATIONS : Finan-
cial donations ensure VOA will be able to 
continue to provide much needed services 
to homeless & at- risk youth ages 16 ð 
23.  They also help the Youth Resource 
Center with its mission to end teen home-
lessness.  Donate on- line at 
www.voaut.org/donate  
 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES : 
The Youth Resource Center depends on its 
volunteers to keep it running.  Please con-
tact Jayme at jayme.anderson@voaut.org 
or 801- 875- 4589 to learn more about 
volunteer opportunities at the Center. 
 

NEEDED ITEMS   
*Donated items can be left at CUMC in the 
clearly marked bin near the kitchen OR you 
can drop them off directly at the Youth Re-
source Center, 888 South 400 West, SLC 
UT,  
Monday ð Saturday 9:00 am ð 5:00 pm, at 
the door on the south side of the Center.  
Please see our website or the May Con-
nection for the list of items.   

 
With your help, The Youth Resource Center can offer 
showers, laundry services, food, shelter beds, legal ser-
vices, education, job training, counseling, and volunteer-
run groups to over 800 homeless youth this year alone. 
 

THANK YOU for sharing Godõs 
love with homeless & at -risk youth!  

mailto:scott.f.barrett@comcast.net
http://www.voaut.org/donate
mailto:jayme.anderson@voaut.org
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A Celebration of Life for Ben Ivey will be held Monday, July 17th at 11:00 am.  
Music will be provided by a Brass Choir. there will be a luncheon after for 
family and friends.  There is not an interment service. 

April 6, 2017 

Your donations provide our homeless community 
with quality health care. You have given men, 
women and children experiencing homelessness 
a shot at a normal life. 

Thank you. 

On behalf of our staff, Board of Directors and 
over 5,000 patients, please accept our sincere 
gratitude for your commitment to healing home-
lessness. 

THANK YOU!!! 
I have treasured my time at Christ 
UMC and I'm grateful for all of the 
friendships developed here.  Thank 
you for the wonderful send-off!  I 
will remember our final Sunday to-
gether for a long time to come. 

Yours in Christ, 

Pastor Jeanôs contact information: 

First UMC of Cortez, 515 N Park St,  

Cortez, CO 81321 

Church Phone:   (970) 565-3002  

pastorjeanincortez@gmail.com 

https://www.google.com/search?biw=1600&bih=770&q=first+united+methodist-cortez+phone&sa=X&ved=0ahUKEwi93ra1oM3UAhWE4IMKHUYiCkMQ6BMIfDAP
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UPDATED CHURCH CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

Facility Coordinator Contact information  

Please contact Vea and Lita Ofa for anything related to the building.  They will be 
managing the setting of the doors, the HVAC and facility maintenance inside and 
outside. 

Vea ï 801-915-2419 (vlove28@hotmail.com) 

Lita ï 801-915-2421 (33seabreeze@gmail.com) 
 

Building Security 

During these summer months, you may find the church doors locked for additional security.  
If you need access to the building during office hours, please use the west entrance near 
the office.  If the door is locked, please ring the doorbell to the right of the door or call the 
church office phone number posted there. (801-486-5473). If a staff member is in the of-
fice they will let you in.   

 

If you have a meeting or activity scheduled at the church, please make sure it is on the 
church calendar by emailing the information to christumc.secretary@gmail.com or by call-
ing the church office and speaking to Jeanmarie at extension 111.  If your meeting or ac-
tivity is canceled, please contact the church immediately and let us know so that the 
doors can be locked back down. If you cannot call during office hours, please contact Vea 
or Lita directly. 

 

Pastoral Care Emergencies 

For emergency pastoral care situations, you can reach Pastor Bruce at 406-891-0434.  
 

New Phones ï and New Extensions are coming 
CUMC is getting a new phone system this month.  On June 28

th
 ALL of our extensions will change.  

Also, there will only be one phone number to reach the church office:  801-486-5473.   

The number for Discovery Place Preschool will remain the same:  801-483-2715. 

Please be patient with us as we learn this new system.  If you call and we lose you, please call 
back!!  Please listen closely to the menu when you call, as there are many more options than 
weôve had before.  Below is a list of the church staff and their new extensions.  All phones have 
voicemail capability.  The ones indicated (vm) are a voicemail box only. 

 

Jeanmarie Shingleton, Office Manager ï 111 

Sharon Balch, Newsletter Editor ï 112 (vm) 

Vanitta Conrad, Childrenôs Ministries & Financial Secretary ï 113 

Rev. Bruce Kolasch, Pastor of Congregational Care ï 114 

Rev. Rusty Butler, Senior Pastor ï 115 

Maxine Jones, Bookkeeper ï 116 

Patsy Simons, Youth Director ï 118 (vm) 

Lori DeSmet, Discovery Place Preschool Director ï 120 

Katie Lay, Director of The Wesley Bell Ringers ï 131 (vm) 

Lita & Vea Ofa, Facility Coordinators ï140 

mailto:vlove28@hotmail.com
mailto:christumc.secretary@gmail.com
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Youth News 
 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ tŜǘ CƻƻŘ ŀƴŘ tŜǘ {ǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ tǊƻƧŜŎǘΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ 
ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘΣ ǊŜ-ōŀƎƎŜŘ ǇŜǘ ŦƻƻŘΣ ŀƴŘκ ƻǊ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊŜŘ ǇŜǘ ŦƻƻŘ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ƛǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ȅƻǳǊ 
ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǝƳŜΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ƎǊŜŀǘƭȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ол ƘƻƳŜƭŜǎǎ ƘƻǳǎŜƘƻƭŘǎ ŀǘ tŀƭƳŜǊ /ƻǳǊǘ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘŜƛǊ нн ŘƻƎǎΣ нт ŎŀǘǎΣ ŀƴŘ м ƳƻǳǎŜΦ 
hǳǊ ƴŜȄǘ ŘŀǘŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊȅ ƻŦ ǇŜǘ ŦƻƻŘ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ !ǳƎǳǎǘ нлǘƘΦ ¸ƻǳǊ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘΗ 
LǘŜƳǎ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ƭŜƊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ōƛƴ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ƪƛǘŎƘŜƴΦ bŜŜŘŜŘ ƛǘŜƳǎ ŀǊŜ Ŏŀǘ ŦƻƻŘόƴŜŜŘŜŘ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ ŘƻƎ ŦƻƻŘύΣ 
ƭƛǧŜǊΣ ƭƛǧŜǊ ōƻȄŜǎΣ ƭƛǧŜǊ ǎŎƻƻǇŜǊǎΣ Ŏŀǘ ǘƻȅǎ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŜŀǘǎΣ ǎŎǊŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ ǇƻǎǘǎΣ ŘƻƎ ŦƻƻŘΣ ŘƻƎ ǘƻȅǎ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŜŀǘǎΣ ǇǳǇǇȅ 
ŦƻƻŘΣ ōŜŘǎΣ ƭŜŀǎƘŜǎΣ ŎƻƭƭŀǊǎΣ ƘŀǊƴŜǎǎŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŦƻƻŘ ōƻǿƭǎΦ ²Ŝ ŜǾŜƴ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ǎƭƛƎƘǘƭȅ ǳǎŜŘ ƛǘŜƳǎΦ LŦ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΣ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ tŀǘǎȅ улм-улу-сспм ƻǊ ǇǎƛƳƻƴǎмϪƭƛǾŜΦŎƻƳΦ 

 
Senior High Youth Mission Trip ð July 15- 23 

So far 8 teenagers and 3 adults from CUMC will be working at the Northern Cheyenne Reserva-
tion in Lame Deer, Montana, a service and adventure based program run by Youthworks. They 
will serve through painting, cleaning, yard work or other work projects.  They will plan and facil-
itate sports-based programming for community youth. Plus, they will plan and lead kids pro-
gramming for children in the community including Bible lessons, games, crafts, and reading. 
Please keep them in your prayers: Nolan Carpenter, Hayden Dilworth, Noah Dilworth, Bobbie 
Jacobsen, Ella Mittelstadt , Jack Sperry, Connor Van Wagoner, Chris Hansen, Jeff Tiede, and 
Patsy Simons. 

 

Congratulations to our CUMC Youth Group Service Award recipients for 
2016-2017. 

Junior High - Barrett Carpenter 
Senior High - Nolan Carpenter 

Each received a $25.00 gift card.  Plus, Pastor Jean will donate to the ser-
vice project of their choice. 

Junior High Mission Trip Report 
Eleven kids and four adults spent 4 days working and playing together in Montrose, CO.  For 
many of the young people, this was their first mission trip experience.  We shoveled rocks 
to landscape the new medical facility for low-income families.  We hauled, packed, packaged 
and sorted food at the Shared Ministries Food Bank. 
We deep cleaned at the Shepherdõs Hand emergency meal site (yes, even the toiletsé).  For 
fun we went hiking and swimming.  We had devotions twice each day, based on the scripture 
òLove the Lord your God with all your passion and prayer and intelligence and energyéAnd 
love others as well as you love yourself.ó 
 
Hereõs what the kids and adult sponsors said: 
 It was an amazing, uplifting, exciting, rewarding, fun experience. 
 It is a life-affirming experience that weõll remember forever 
 We did it together! 
 I wish we could stay longeré 
 
Many thanks to the congregation for supporting us and praying for us! 
 
The Junior High Mission Team 2017 

tel:(801)%20808-6641
mailto:psimons1@live.com
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Notes From The Wesley Bell Ringers 

The Wesley Bell Ringers enjoyed a very successful summer tour last 

month! The choir's 52 annual tour took them to Nevada, California, Ari-

zona, New Mexico, Texas and Colorado. Some highlights include visiting 

the Grand Canyon, playing on the beach in Santa Monica, touring a 

dairy farm in Bakersfield, exploring the Carlsbad Caverns, and taking the 

train from Durango to Silverton. We shared our music, and strengthened 

our friendships with our fellow Ringers, directors, and chaperones. You 

can read more about our trip and view photos at WesleyBells.blogspot.com. 

If you know a youth interested in joining us in the fall, email Katie at layk1@aol.com.  

Peace and joy!   


